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Branch Meeting 
Saturday, March 19, 10:00 a.m., Fox Hill 

8300 Burdette Road, Bethesda 
 

Duke Ellington School of the Arts 
 

The Duke Ellington School of the Arts 
was founded to nurture and inspire 
passion for the arts and learning in 
talented students who might not 
otherwise have an opportunity to 
develop their artistic skills.  Each year 
the Bethesda-Chevy Chase Branch 
makes a contribution to the school 
particularly to support women students, 
faculty, and/or composers.  For our 
March meeting, we will hear from ten of 
the gifted young musicians from the 
school.   There will be a 10-minute 
prelude before the short business 
meeting at 10:00.  Then there will be a 
30-minute musical program featuring 
works in the classical, romantic, 
Impressionistic, and jazz styles.  The 

music will include pieces for solo piano, piano duet, and voice and piano.  Our financial 
contribution will be presented to the school by branch member Sally Dobson, a retired 
professional musician who had the privilege of meeting and working with Duke Ellington.  
Please join us to hear these talented young people! 
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Presidents’ Message 
 

I’m sure I echo the feelings of many members as we go through this most unusual – and 
troubling – campaign season.  I am reminded that AAUW is one of the organizations 
which tries to bring logic and sanity to the campaign arena, whether the discussion is on 
immigration, women’s rights, Supreme Court appointments, or any other issues.  I hope  
that you are finding ways to be involved in the campaign, whichever your party.  As 

university graduates, we need to bring intelligence to the 
dialogue and personal involvement to the campaigns.  I 
recently met with one of the candidates for the US House 
of Representatives, Kathleen Matthews, to share our 
perspectives on issues affecting women.  I am not 
endorsing her, nor does AAUW endorse candidates, but 
use this as an example of how we each can do our part to 
highlight issues of importance to women and girls at all 
levels of government.  We need to know where 

candidates stand to vote intelligently and to influence others.   
 
We have been blessed in recent meetings to have as speakers people who have helped 

us understand issues at the county, state and national 
levels.  Pat O’Neill, longtime Montgomery County School 
Board member,  reminds us that the School Board 
makes decisions – along with the superintendent – 
which affect all of us.  I was impressed by Pat’s 
commitment to the education of students from all 
backgrounds, economic circumstances, and ability 
levels.  As a member of our Bethesda-Chevy Chase 
Branch, she is a voice supporting quality education for 
all.  And Laurie Duker, Executive Director of Court 
Watch Montgomery, stunned all of us with reports of 
serious challenges to protecting victims of domestic 
violence.  I know that some of you are involved in Court 

Watch Montgomery through volunteer activities or donations – and some of you are 
supporting issues at the Maryland General Assembly which will address specific issues 
raised by Laurie.   
 
Lily Qi, Special Projects Director for Montgomery County, opened our eyes to challenges 
faced by immigrants, an increasingly large portion of the population of our region.  As 
immigration becomes a focal point of Presidential politics, it is helpful to get the real-
world perspective of a woman, herself an immigrant to the US, on these challenges and 
what we can do to make a difference.  And Senator Susan Lee, who represents many of 
our members in Maryland’s General Assembly, shares her passion, her frustrations, and 
her intelligence with us in informal settings.   
 
Please find your way to make a difference over these next months of campaigning and 
legislating at all levels of government.  Together we can make a difference. 
 
Thank you! 
 
Pat Stocker 
patstocker@aol.com 
 



On My Own 
 

By Diane Rehm 
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2016 AAUW Maryland State Convention Preview 
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